Date: 11/11/03

Minutes of Board of Selectmen’s Meeting
Meeting held at Antrim Little Town Hall @ 7:00 p.m. on 11/10/03

Selectmen Present: David Penny-Chairman, Michael Genest, and Bill Prokop
Others in attendance: 8. Chapman, B. Hennessy, A. Hennessy

1.

8.

9.

The selectmen approved the minutes of the last meeting after making one correction, that being the
title of Business Manager will be used under point 4, instead of Town Administrator. Per Town
Counsel, the Board of Selectmen may determine and assign such duties and the wage rate as they may
determine are appropriate.

The selectmen met with Mr. Cutter to review the plans that he has for the property that the Town is
considering purchasing from him for it’s recreational land needs. Mr. Cutter would like to have the
present piece divided into three (3) parcels. The concept will be reviewed with the public and abutters
on Wednesday night the 12 of November @ 7:30 p.m. After that meeting, the plan will go to the
Planning Board for a conceptual review on Thursday, November 20, 2003.

Mr. and Mrs. Hennessey presented to the Board of Selectmen a petition with the required signatures to
make the upper part of Pleasant Street a “Scenic Road” under RSA 231:157. The specific location will
be from Lot 1A-66/1A-62-1 to Lot 2-10/2-43. The selectmen agreed forward the request to the Town
Clerk to notify all abutters and to place a warrant article recommending this at our Town meeting in
March of 2004,

The selectmen approved an agreement with Cartographics to maintain and update the Town land maps.
The selectmen will plan on meeting with the Deering selectmen, in Deering at 8-8:30 a.m. on Monday,
December 1, 2003 to discuss the Antrim/Deering Bridge and other items of mutual concern.

The selectmen will request a meeting with the Fire Chief and Asst. Ambulance Chief on Monday,
November 17" @ 7:00 p.m. to review the actual cost of the ambulance services for Antrim,
Bennington, and Stoddard and to develop a plan for addressing future billing needs.

The selectmen will meet with the ARTS Manager @ 7:30 p.m. on November 17" to review the
inspection report of the EPA conducted in September of this year.

The selectmen will be meeting with the Police Chief at 8:00 p.m. on the 17% to review his department
needs,

The selectmen approved the appointing of William A Prokop and David Essex as the official signers
for the New Hampshire Public Deposit Investment Pool,

10. The selectmen reviewed general correspondence and approved invoices for payment.

Meeting adjourned 10:00 p.m.
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